Noncredit ESL Division Meeting
October 4, 2016 11:00 a.m. (day) / October 6, 2016 8:15 p.m. (evening)
Garfield Campus: MP203

MINUTES

Present

Division Chair: Deborah Robiglio

Full-time Faculty: Barbara Assadi, Megan Ernst, Paul Mayer, Margaret Richer, Naomi Sato 

Morning: Hannah An, Susanna Aramyan, Euphronia Awakuni, Betty Bond, Marilyn Burghdorf, Andres Cruz, Caroline DePiro, Romina DerBedrossian, Ida Der Hovanessian, Karen Deukmejian, Karin Drummond, Edwin Fallahi, Flestado Sharlene, Deborah Henneker, Daniel Janoyan, Annette Kargodorian, Ewa Lichwa,  Susanna Martirosyan, Jill McDowell, Robert Mott, Wien Qian, Mari Sahakian, Arusyak Sargsyan, Esthela Siegrist, Kathryn Son, Charlene Worthley, Linda Young, Pat Zayas, Ed Zayas   

Evening: Marina Adamian, Robert Ballenger, Monica Barrios –Zamora, Edward Bernard, Rodney Borr, Misty Cho, Dana Eusan, Melina Hovsepian, Natalie Keshishian, Sandra Limina, Anahit Makhmuryan, Asmik Margaryan, Paul
McGarry, Krista Raimondo, Alfred Romulo, Susan Ryan, Katherine Sarian, Susanna Semerdzhyan, Esthela Siegrist, Hasmik Tovmasian, Dennis Van Bremen, Larry Watts, Nune Yeganyan

Guests: Alfred Ramirez–Dean, Deborah Kinley–Associate Dean, Elodia Collins– Academic Counselor, Shelley Aronoff- Garfield Librarian

September Minutes Approved as Written

Announcements/ Reminders
Faculty News: Marina Adamian was a speaker at TESOL earlier this month. 

Winter 2017 Assignments: Winter 2017 assignments were sent out this week and need to be returned to the division office by this Friday. Spring 2017 assignments will be sent out next week.

Accreditation: Accreditors will visit Garfield campus tomorrow, October 5, from10:00-12:00.  If they visit your classroom or you meet them during their visit, please answer any questions that they may have and refer them to our updated website.

Garfield information Updates-Deborah Kinley: As a result of the current parking issue, the college has temporarily agreed to use Lyft services for faculty and staff who are coming to work between 7:30AM and 12:00PM and are picked up within 5miles of Garfield campus.  To be reimbursed, you must complete a requisition at the end of each month.  This must include your name, the dates you are requesting reimbursement for, a list of charges, the total requested, your signature and date of submission with attached receipts.

Senate-Paul Mayer: The Senate approved the adoption of four new disciplines for non-credit.   These include Basic Skills, Older Adults, Parent Ed and Vocational Ed.  Paul spoke about the food pantry located on the Main Campus and asked teachers and staff for their contributions. Money from the student equity fund is not eligible to be used to fund the food bank because the chancellor’s office indicated that student equity money should not be used for this type of project.  Paul provided a list of items that the food pantry is in need of.  If you would like to contribute money you can do it as a monthly contribution.  It is tax deductible.  You can bring your donations to the ESL office and they will be picked up on Fridays. If you would like to volunteer, please contact us. More information can also be found in our website at glendale.edu/food pantry.
October 18 is the food bank’s ribbon cutting ceremony and all are welcome.


[bookmark: _GoBack]CRESL Activities-Margaret Richer: The CRESL program is piloting a student club that is organized by students on the Main Campus.  They meet once a month and discuss college readiness. Margaret is planning to start the same student club here at Garfield next semester.  The CRESL program is also working on articulation with Credit ESL.  They are exploring the possibility of our CRESL Level 5 class being equivalent to Credit ESL 133.  This would enable our students who finish our Level 5 to be eligible for Credit 141.  They will also be eligible to take regular credit courses which require that as a prerequisite.  Margaret is also informing counselors on the main campus about our student population.  Most departments do not know how are students are different from a typical student on the main campus.  Margaret made a power point presentation about the American higher educational system focusing on the public school system in California, the community colleges, CAL State schools and UC schools.   Any Level 4 and 5 classes that are interested in using this power point, please contact Margaret and email her if you have any suggestions.

Professional development-Megan Ernst: There are two upcoming workshops, Energize your classroom, please bring your activity and share your information.
CATESOL is coming soon and the Noncredit ESL program can offer free registration to all adjuncts interested in going. Please submit your form in advance so it can get approved. 

Learning outcomes-writing: We are going to have a retreat during winter break. It’s going to be a working workshop analyzing students’ writings and developing the learning outcomes. We hope to make some changes to the writing assessment, and create some writing prompts.

Guild- Caroline DePiro: You will be receiving a RETRO check for the four months of pay reduction in November, if you were teaching July, August, September and October. As of November you will be receiving a 5.5 % increase and in March we will get a 2% bonus for adjunct and 1% for Full- timers. We would like to have an ongoing raise. We are negotiating to have office hours for adjunct and stronger rehire rights.

